
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – January 10, 2017 
4:30 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Debbie Shaughnessy and Sally Cohen (via Skype). 

Moved by:  J. Moore     Seconded by: D. Shaughnessy 

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of December 12, 2016 

POTLUCK- JANUARY 28, 2017 

 “Gramma’s Favourite Recipe” will be the theme for the potluck and setup will take place 

on Friday, January 29, 2017 at 4:30. 

 
HILTON FAMILY FUN DAY- FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
 
Hilton Family Fun Day will take place on Monday February 20, 2017 and events will 
begin at noon with games organized by John and Crystal Wells, with help from Rod 
Woods.  Recreation would also like to have a Snowman Contest held over the weekend 
with ribbons and movie passes being awarded for the three best snowmen. We would 
also like to run another Kids Paint Day at the Hilton Beach Community Hall on Saturday, 
February 18, 2017. Julie will contact Stacy Cook to see if she is available for the Kids 
Paint Day.  Recreation would like to again subsidize half of the cost for the children.  
Debbie brought up the idea of closing down “Charlie’s Hill” for a sledding event.  She 
mentioned that she should be able to get hay bales from Jeremy Eckford.  We would be 
looking at South St. being closed for one to two hours for the event on Sunday, 
February 19, 2017.  If this event is accepted, only participants with helmets would be 
allowed to take part in the event. Recreation would like to give Jeremy Eckford a $35.00 
gift certificate, to thank him for the hay bales if this event does indeed run.  Julie will 
bring this to Council to get their input on this matter. This would make for a complete 
family fun day oriented weekend.  It was brought up at the December 12 meeting to 
have skating down at the Marina between the slips, but there were concerns that this 
takes away from all the hard work that John Wells has done in creating the ice pad and 
also liability.  Recreation would like all skating to remain on the ice pad.   
 
 



Resolved to subsidize the Kids Paint Day event on Saturday, February 18, 2017. 
 
Moved: D. Shaughnessy      Seconded: S. Cohen 
         Carried 
 
POKER RUN- AUGUST 5, 2017 
 
Recreation discussed any concerns that might arise from the Poker Run being held on 
the same day as the Hilton Beach Community Night.  Our only concerns would have to 
do with parking on Mark Street.  Recreation usually closes Mark St around 3 p.m. to 
stop cars from parking while we run our Community Night, but with the Poker Run 
coming to the Village around noon, we are worried that we will have a problem 
organizing our event with the increase in vehicular traffic coming through to go to the 
Marina.  We would like to see Mark St. closed around 10 a.m. with barricades at the 
Hilton Rd access point and the Canoe Point Rd access point.  Signage would be 
provided to move the traffic down the Hilton Rd and onto Bowker to the Marina for the 
event. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 4:30 p.m. on 
Monday, February 6, 2017 
 
Moved by: P. Cormier     Seconded by: j. Moore  
        Carried 


